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Peredur Owen Griffiths MS
Chair of the Finance Committee

7 December 2022

Dear Peredur,
Scrutiny of the financial implications of Bills

| am writing in response to your letter of 16 November 2022 regarding the scrutiny of the
financial implications of Government Bills.

Your letter highlights concern that the Welsh Government has moved away from practice in
the Fifth Senedd where Welsh Ministers provided written responses to Stage 1 reports in
advance of the General Principles debate and Financial Resolution.

It is during the Stage 1 debate that Ministers provide an explanation of the Government’s
response to the recommendations in each Committee report and in most, but not all,
circumstances have provided further detail through a formal letter.

While there were occasions during the Fifth Senedd where the Government responses were
issued before or on the date of the General Principles debate, this was not routine practice
for all Bills. In fact, over half of responses were issued in writing after the debate or provided
verbally during the debate.

Ministers endeavour to respond to the Committees as soon as reasonably possible but it is
not always practical for Welsh Ministers to do this prior to the Stage 1 debate for every Bill,
S0 in practice these written responses may be provided after the debate has taken place.

There may be circumstances where more time is required to consider the implications of the
recommendations or where the detail needed to provide an informed response is not
available in advance of the Stage 1 debate. In addition, the legislation may be novel and
while we aim to provide best estimates of the likely costs, there are situations where
multiple varying factors mean precise costings are not achievable until the provision is
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tested and assessed. Nonetheless, we will continue to inform the Finance Committee of the
financial information relating to each Bill as they go through the various Senedd scrutiny
stages.

In addition, Welsh Ministers will continue the practice established during the Fifth Senedd of
writing to the subject and Finance Committees in advance of Stage 3 proceedings of a Bill if
significant changes have been made to the Regulatory Impact Assessment post Stage 2.

Your letter along with this reply has been copied to all Welsh Ministers. This reply is also
issued to the Business Committee and the Chairs of Policy Committees.
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